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January 8, 2024 

Mr. Leland McEwen 
Executive Director, Labour Relations 
Alberta Health Services 
Suite 900, 9925 – 109 Street NW 
Edmonton, Alberta  T5K 2J8 

Dear Mr. McEwen, 

Thank you for your response to United Nurses of Alberta’s notice to commence collective bargaining. We 
look forward to meeting your team on February 6, 2024. 

I believe your final three paragraphs may require that I further explain my earlier letter. We are aware 
that AHS took a neutral position regarding ALRB file No. GE-08940. My earlier comments were in no way 
meant in any retributive manner, and I apologize if it appeared otherwise.  

It is also important for you to understand that UNA has no intention of encouraging members to engage 
in preterlegal actions. We will, however, continue to assert our members’ legal rights under the Labour 
Relations Code, including section 149 (1) (f) to refuse to perform all or some of the duties of another 
bargaining unit that is involved in a strike. As I indicated, having no Direct Nursing Care performed 
because members of Auxiliary Nursing Care bargaining unit have elected to take legal job action seems to 
make no labour relations sense. Because the situation is so unusual, we felt it best to raise it at the 
earliest opportunity.  

Finally, I ask that AHS recognize the current delicate situation that exists in health care. In the 
circumstances in which this round of bargaining is taking place, and in particular given the concerns of 
front-line nursing staff about excessive workloads, understaffing and exhaustion from too many 
additional hours, we were extremely concerned to read some of the comments in Chief Financial Officer 
Michael Lam’s cost-management strategies memorandum to AHS senior leaders. (See attached.) 

Mr. Lam’s instruction in particular for managers in all areas to reduce the use of overtime and agency 
staffing by “at least 10 per cent” is tantamount to lighting a match in a powder keg. Inevitably, the impact 
of such an inflammatory policy will be more burn-out and sick time among front-line staff and will 
undermine efforts to retain and recruit front-line health care employees. The reaction of front-line nurses 
represented by UNA and members of other unions is bound to be extremely harsh.  
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Moving forward, we would hope AHS does not intend to pursue policies that are certain to have a serious 
impact on front-line service delivery, patient safety and labour relations.  

Sincerely, 

David Harrigan 
Director of Labour Relations 
United Nurses of Alberta 

cc. Athana Mentzelopoulos, CEO, Alberta Health Services 
Raelene Fitz, Lead Negotiator, Alberta Health Services  
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